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MINUTES 
 
Montevallo City Council Work Session 
August 26, 2019 
5:30 p.m. at City Hall 
 
 
Mayor Hollie Cost, Council Member Tiffany Bunt, Council Member Willie Goldsmith, 
Council Member Jason Peterson, Council Member Arthur Herbert and Council 
Member Rusty Nix were in attendance.    
 
Mayor Cost called the Work Session to order at 5:30 p.m.  
 

Chief Bill Reid reported for the Fire Department. He said there were a lot of medical calls, as 

usual. There is an item on the agenda requesting a new ATV to replace the old one that 

blew up. He said it was old and can’t be repaired. He is not sure if there is any insurance 

value in the old one. They use the ATV for EMS at special events in order to get into places 

that are inaccessible to a large rescue vehicle. The new one will cost around $15,000. He 

said he has room in his General Fund Budget to cover that expense. 

Chief Littleton presented the Police Department report: 

 

Code Enforcement Officer Mike Wilder said he has 3 items for the Council to consider later 

on the Agenda.  

Council Member Herbert discussed the plans for changes in the garbage route schedule. We 

will know more by the end of September. We will notify residents of the changes by mail 

and other means. He also mentioned that the Arbor Board will hold their meeting on 
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September 4th at 5:30 p.m. at the Recycling Center. ValloCycle added 3 new bike racks 

bringing their total up to 19.  

Kirk Hamby, Director of Public Works, informed everyone we are now three weeks away 

from the start of our paving project. This year’s project will include all of Arden, Highland 

Street, College Street, and eventually Oak Street.   

Council Member Herbert also noted that 25 old bikes will be repaired tomorrow. We 

should get 4 back as refurbished. Shortly, we will have 25 bikes in our fleet.  

Mr. Hamby also informed the Council that his crews have started putting up flags for the 

upcoming Labor Day Holiday. We should have a total of 75 flags up along Hwys 119 and 25 

by that day.  

 Council Member Herbert said he spent a whole day last week riding along with Mr. Hamby. 

He said he was impressed by his crews and all they are able to accomplish.   

Council Member Nix said the Park Board met last week and discussed rental rates and 

camping fees for Shoal Creek Park. He said he will set a date for the Park Committee to 

review those recommendations.  

Director of Parks & Recreation Shane Baugh informed the Council the football season has 

started. Other sports and activities should start soon. MHS plays its first home game 

Thursday night.   

The Golf Course appeared to be busy this past weekend.   

Planning Commission meets September 12 at 6:00 p.m. her at City Hall. They expect to 

discuss the proposed apartment development at the intersection of Overland and 

Shoshone.  

Savannah Kitchens presented the library report: 

Library Director’s Report Notes 

City Council 

August 26, 2019 
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- Current Projects 

 New bookcases are being installed on Monday September 9 

 We will be closed to the public because the company has said that 

installation could last all day; this will allow us to re-organize without 

affecting patron experience 

- New staff fridge was successfully installed 

- Going to a national library conference next week 

o The Association for Rural and Small Libraries, a division of the American Library 

Association (ARSL) 

- Next week we will begin our ESOL classes (English classes) again (provided by the Literacy 

Council of Central Alabama) 

o Adding a special area with educational games and toys for the kids of the students 

o Beginning a new bilingual storytime once a month 

o Offering all our event calendars in English and Spanish 

 

 

Council Member Bunt presented her report: 

Council Meeting Aug. 26 

Arts & Education 

 Junior City Council 

 Library 

 Montevallo Arts Council 

 Tinglewood - Sept. 7 

 Montevallo Artwalk 

 Taking applications for artists. Event scheduled Oct. 26.  

 Schools 

 University started back today 

 Montevallo Elementary Parent Night K-2nd, Tuesday, Sept. 3 

3rd-5th on Thursday, Sept. 5 

 National College Colors Day is Aug. 30 - so please wear Purple and Gold 

 All schools will be closed Sept. 2 for Labor Day 

 Montevallo Connection - 1st meeting of the year on Sept. 11 at 4 p.m. 

 

 

Council Member Peterson said the Historical Commission recommends the EJI request on 

the Agenda.  
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He said the next Finance Committee meeting is Wednesday, 4:30 p.m. at City Hall.    

Mayor Cost invited Rob Walker, the architect working on the Mahler House (Perry Hall) 

renovation project, to submit his plans and recommendations to the Council.  

Mr. Walker said they looked at a host of potential alternatives for the use at Perry Hall. He 

noted a market trend which suggests the venue would be an ideal location for weddings 

and other events. Therefore, he recommends improving the house so it can be used to host 

pre-wedding functions and small gatherings. Keeping the proposed occupancy limits low 

would avoid the costly improvements that would be needed to use the home for larger 

gatherings. 

He presented the following: 
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He explained they are still working on specific features and details, but this gives a general 

idea of the proposed use and layout. Once the Council approves the use, they will develop 

the detailed construction drawings so we can bid the first phase of the project. 

The plan is to keep the house looking pretty much as it does now.  A catering kitchen and 

restrooms would be added in the rear structures.   

Council Member Herbert asked if this considers parking, etc. Mr. Walker said that will come 

in the future phases. For now, they are focused on the house and its possible use. 

Council Member Nix asked if the plan is to address the foundation and other problem areas 

first.  

Mr. Walker said that was correct. The project will be divided into phases. The first phase 

will be to secure the foundation and building envelope. As we do that, we will get a clearer 

idea of the scope of work needed for additional phases.   
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Council Member Herbert said he has attended events at similar properties and it works out 

very nicely.  

Mayor Cost suggested that if the Council is ready, they go ahead and approve the 

recommended use during the regular meeting so we can continue to move forward on the 

project.   

Council Member Herbert asked what other uses they considered. 

Mr. Walker said this use is really the highest and best use because it allows the property to 

be used by the public without requiring a cost-prohibitive investment. A similar low impact 

use would be a museum, but that would not be a beneficial to the city as this proposed use.  

Mayor Cost said she likes this idea because it allows for the space to be used for small 

meetings and other public gatherings.  

Council Member Herbert asked if Mr. Walker felt the proposed improvements would be 

within our budget.  

Mr. Walker said other than the foundation work and other efforts to secure the building’s 

structure, they really haven’t proposed a lot of costly additions or finishes. That will be 

where most of the money goes, as well as to the new restrooms and catering kitchen.  

 

Montevallo City Council Meeting 
August 26, 2019 
6:00 p.m. at City Hall 
 
 
Mayor Hollie Cost, Council Member Tiffany Bunt, Council Member Willie Goldsmith, 
Council Member Jason Peterson, Council Member Arthur Herbert and Council 
Member Rusty Nix were in attendance.    
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
PUBLIC HEARING: 4600 Hwy 119 – Condemnation hearing on blighted property. 
 

Mayor Cost opened the Public Hearing at 6:00 p.m.  Officer Wilder presented the following: 
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He said the house is caving in. The property was purchased for back taxes by an investor. 
They do not own the property itself. He has not received any response from the property 
owner. The investor is not able to improve a property he does not own.  
 
Mayor Cost asked if anyone was in attendance to discuss the property. Hearing no 
response, the Mayor closed the Public Hearing at 6:03 p.m.   
 
Meeting Call to Order – Mayor Cost called the meeting to order at 6:03 p.m.   

 
Approval and/or corrections of the minutes –8/12/19 – Council Member Herbert made 
a motion to approve the Minutes from August 12, 2019 as corrected. Council Member 
Peterson seconded. ALL AYES . . . MOTION APPROVED.     
 
Recognitions / Awards:  
 
The City Clerk presented the following:  
 

At the David Mathews Center for Civic Life’s 4
th

 Annual Civic Institute on 
August 16

th
, Mayor Cost was awarded the David Mathews Center for 

Civic Life’s 2019 Jean O’Connor-Snyder Award.   
 
The Jean O’Connor-Snyder Award annually recognizes an Alabama 
community leader who has empowered others in the spirit of Jean 
O’Connor-Snyder. Jean O’Connor-Snyder served as a mentor for the 
Capstone Men and Women of the University of Alabama during the 
1970s; her commitment to community, service, and excellence deeply 
impacted the young men and women she mentored. The Mathews Center 
honors her life and legacy through a statewide undergraduate internship 
program and through the annual Jean O’Connor-Snyder Award.  
 
Recipients of the Jean O’Connor-Snyder Award must demonstrate a 
record of serving their communities while encouraging and empowering 
others to be active, engaged members of society. Award winners are 
epitomized by their unique ability to uncover the potential in others. Jean 
O’Connor-Snyder Award recipients demonstrate a commitment to finding 
the worth in everyone and empowering others to use their talents to 
improve their communities. 
 
Congratulations, Mayor Cost!  
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On behalf of Montevallo Main Street, the City Clerk also informed the 
Council of the recognitions they received at last week’s conference as 
detailed in the following media release: 
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Mayor Cost also pointed out that Montevallo was recently ranked as the 11th safest city in 
Alabama, crediting our Police Chief and his officers for their tremendous work.   
 
Opportunities for citizens to speak to the Council:  
 
Before opening the floor to comments, Mayor Cost said she assumed most of the people in 
the packed house came because of the proposed EJI monument. She encouraged everyone 
to respect each other as they express their opinions. Her hope is that no matter which way 
the vote goes, we will all leave the meeting still caring for and loving one another.  
 
Charlie Binion questioned the sequence of the discussions. He said he would like to hear 
what the proposal is and have an opportunity to respond before the vote is taken. 



11 
 

Buddy Freeman said our local pastoral association which represents all races was created 
many years ago in response to a crisis. They have stayed together all that time addressing 
any other issue and crises across racial lines. They’ve learned it isn’t always easy to discuss 
issues of race, but it is necessary.  This proposed monument reminds us of our past so we 
can avoid similar issues in our future. 
 
Jo and Stan Dawson with Montevallo Automotive Repair addressed the Council regarding 
their lot lease. With the demolition of the old City Hall and PD, they will need to relocate 
their wrecker lot. At one time, they it had been proposed that they may be able to use a 
portion of the Recycling Center lot to store their vehicles. 
 
The City Clerk explained that they proposed fencing a section of the lot in exchange for free 
rent for a year. After that, they’d pay us $500 a month for the use of the property. This item 
would be added under Other Business.  
 
Mr. Harris addressed the Council regarding his interest in adding ducks to Orr Park. He said 
he’d like to house them on the island in the creek.  
 
Mayor Cost said we need to talk about that with Mr. Baugh.  
 
Kathy King asked if the city is enforcing the residential parking decal requirement.   
 
Chief Littleton said they are, but can’t catch every offender. He said he would ask his 
officers to increase their patrol in her zone to watch for violators.        
 
Cheryl Patton requested that the two sculptures she donated to the city and are currently 
being stored at the Recycling Center be installed at Shoal Creek Park.  
 
Mayor Cost asked her to talk to the SCP Foundation to get their recommendation on where 
the sculptures should be located and bring that back to the Council for approval.  
 
Mae Glosson expressed her disappointment with the way the city has cared for the 
property Ms. Mahler gave to the city. She said she has friends who would consider donating 
property to her alma mater, UM, but they are hesitant to because of the city’s inattention to 
the Mahler house.   
 
Mayor Cost assured Ms. Glosson that the city has fully abided by the wishes of Ms. Mahler.   
 
Adrian Burroughs addressed the Council in support of the EJI proposal. She said telling the 
truth will help her community heal from the trauma of the past.  
 
Bobby Pierson said there ae many historic markers around the city. He doubted if many 
people stopped to read those, and felt that this marker would not be noticed by many folks 
either. He said it would not cause any problems and that he supported it.  
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Dr. John Stewart addressed the Council as a local resident, not as an official representative 
of UM. He said he supports the monument for several reasons: 1) If we don’t remember our 
past we are doomed to repeat it, 2) EJI initiatives have been a positive thing for both 
Montgomery and Birmingham, and 3) We don’t need monuments to acknowledge everyone 
who died by lynching. We acknowledge the Jews who died in concentration camps even 
though we know many others also died at the hands of Nazis in WWII.   
 
Joyce Jones, Chair of the Montevallo Historical Commission, said that the Commission 
recommends approving this monument. She said this is part of our history. We don’t want 
to stir the pot, but the truth of our people’s history deserves to be told.  
 
Madelyn Cantoo said she has worked on the Jefferson County project and supports the 
monument here in Montevallo. Lynchings were done in violation of the law. This 
monument remembers a time when the law was broken in the name of justice.     
 
Kenny Dukes said that this monument will not change his opinion of anyone. He loves and 
respects everyone in  Montevallo. If we put up this monument, we will be the only city in 
Shelby County confident enough to take a stand and recognize what really happened here 
during that time. That speaks a lot for the character of the people of Montevallo.     
 
Committee Reports and Consideration of Bills: 
 

Public Health & Safety (Police, Fire, Code Enforcement, Housing Abatement)– Discussed 

earlier.   

 

Sustainability (Streets & Sanitation, Recycling, Arbor & Beautification, ValloCycle, 

Environmental Preservation Initiatives) – Discussed earlier. 

 

Recreation, Preservation and Community Development (Parks & Recreation, Golf 

Course, Youth Athletics, Trails, Planning & Zoning, Annexations,) – Discussed earlier. 

 

Education, Arts & Outreach (Schools, UM, Boys & Girls Club, Library, American Village, 

Sister City Commission, Artwalk) – Discussed earlier. 

 

Finance, Economic Development & Tourism (Finance, MDCD, IDB, Chamber, Historical 

Commission, Main Street) – Discussed earlier.   

 
Council Member Goldsmith made a motion to approve payment of the bills. Council 
Member Nix seconded. ALL AYES . . . MOTION APPROVED.  
 
Consent Agenda: NONE 
 
New Business: 
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Request to use Orr Park for a Benefit on September 1, 2019, and Waive all Vendor Fees and 

Licenses – Mayor Cost noted the event has been relocated. NO ACTION NEEDED.  

Approval to place historic Equal Justice Initiative marker on city property at the southeast 

corner of the intersection of Shelby Street and Main Street (old Victory lot) 

Kathy King addressed the council and presented her group’s proposal:  
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Sierra Turner addressed the Council and noted the Equal Justice Initiative spent 10 years 

researching and documenting lynchings in Alabama and throughout the nation.  

Paul Mahaffey stressed that the EJI is not only paying the cost of this marker but will also 

provide $5,000 in scholarships to our High School for an annual essay contest. He said this 

marker acknowledges the truth of what happened and helps to facilitate reconciliation. He 

also noted that Montevallo will be one of only 6 communities in the state to have such a 

monument – one of only 17 in the nation. As such, he pointed out this will signal to the 

world that Montevallo is a diverse and inclusive community.  

Council Member Nix expressed his concerns that the monument may give the impression 

that we condone murder – noting that the lynchings, while terrible, were in response to the 

murder of a local business person.   

Mayor Cost stressed that the monument points out that these men were denied justice and 

killed without having had a trial.  

Council Member Herbert said the mob took away the ability of the court to determine 

whether or not these men were guilty or not. He said the marker helps us to discuss this 

issue and recognize what happened.  

Council Member Bunt expressed her support for the project, as well. 

Mayor Cost noted the EJI’s center in Montgomery serves as a memorial to all of the known 

and unknown victims of lynchings throughout our nation.  

Council Member Peterson pointed out this marker addresses the truth of what happened 

here, and that he is in favor of the project. 

Council Member Goldsmith asked about the wording. The Mayor pointed out the wording 

was detailed in the proposal. Council Member Goldsmith then made a motion to approve 

the marker as proposed. Council Member Bunt seconded. Council Member Nix voted NAY. 

ALL OTHERS VOTED AYE . . . MOTION APPROVED. 

Next, the Council discussed the best location for the marker. The Mayor suggested in front 

of City Hall. Council Member Nix suggested the cemetery. Council Members Herbert, Bunt 

and Peterson all said it needed to be located at the corner lot where the lynching took 

place, assuming it would be approved by ALDOT.  



21 
 

Council Member Goldsmith made a motion to locate it on the corner of Main and Shelby 

Streets.  Council Member Herbert seconded. Council Member Nix voted NAY. ALL OTHERS 

VOTED AYE . . . MOTION APPROVED. 

 Bleachers for the Orr Park baseball fields – ½ City, ½ MHS - +/- $4,685 from the Regions 

Capital Reserve’s Unallocated Reserve   - Council Member Nix made a motion to approve 

the request.  Council Member Bunt seconded. ALL AYES . . . MOTION APPROVED. 

Adopt Annual Transportation Plan related to new Gas Tax - $33,976 in Anticipated 

Revenue Allocated as a Transportation Project Grant Match Reserve  - 

Council Member Peterson made a motion to approve the FY 2020 Transportation Plan.  

Council Member Herbert seconded. ALL AYES . . . MOTION APPROVED. 

 

 

 

Fiscal Year 2020  

City of Montevallo Transportation Plan 

In accordance with the Rebuild Alabama Act signed into law March 12, 2019, the 

City of Montevallo hereby adopts this annual Transportation Plan to use the estimated 

revenues of $33,976 in anticipated revenue from the Rebuild Alabama Act (Fuel Bill) fund 

during the 2020 Fiscal Year as a reserve for matching funds to any state or federal grant 

funded projects to perform roadway improvements, repairs, resurfacing, reconstruction or 

maintenance within our existing street/road network during said fiscal year or later years.   

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the City of Montevallo has caused this Fiscal Year 2020 

City of Montevallo Transportation Plan to be executed in its name and on its behalf by its 

Mayor and Clerk on this the 26th day of August, 2019. 

 

_______________________________________  __________________________________________ 

HOLLIE COST, MAYOR    HERMAN LEHMAN, CITY CLERK 
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(CITY SEAL) 

 

 

  

Introduction of the Proposed 2019-2020 Financial Budgets –  

The City Clerk explained that the Budgets are merely being presented to the Council 

tonight. There will be a public hearing on September 9th to formally present the budget to 

the public and accept comment. There will need to be a work session scheduled thereafter, 

and a vote on the budget sat the last meeting in September.  

MEMORANDUM 

Date: August 20, 2019 

To: Montevallo City Council 

From: Hollie C. Cost., Mayor 

Re: 2019-2020 Fiscal Year Financial Budgets 

Council:  

The attached draft budget includes the vast majority of requests from all department heads. Among 

other things, it includes the 3% merit increases, eliminates curbside recycling, adds a Sustainability 

Coordinator and assistant at the Recycling Center, and increases support for the Golf Course. In addition, 

it also includes: 

 In the General Fund, on the revenue side, you will note that our projected income remains in 

line with our actual experience this year. (pp. 1-5) 

 Our 4 cents of the Sales Tax Revenue is estimated at $2,715,000. The remaining one cent tax is 

estimated at $682,500, with 90% going to MDCD and 10% to the Regions Reserve. (p. 1) 

 On the expenditure side, one of the biggest changes in next year’s projected budget is the 3% 

merit increase for eligible employees. You will note that specific increase reflected in the salary 

line-item within each department. 

 Importantly, the budget does not include any anticipated increase in health insurance rates for 

next year.  

 Since 2020 is an election year in the city, this budget includes election-related costs. (p. 19) 

 The General Fund budget continues our $10,000 in support for the Tinglewood Festival. (p.22) 

 The budget also keeps our other “contributions” at essentially the same level as last year, except 

for the $7,000 added to fund our city’s delegation to Japan in the fall. (p.23)  
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 City Hall also includes an increase in costs for the new IT in a Box service.(p.22) 

 Salaries and related expenses for Karen Evans and Sandy Byrd have been moved to Court. A 

part-time bailiff position was also added. (p.78) 

 We also increased our support for the Library, as they requested, by $13,753. (p. 62) 

 Curbside Recycling is eliminated. (p. 43) 

 Regarding the Golf Course, Dwight Dellinger and the City Clerk met with Erik Mass with the UM 

athletic Dept. Erick stressed the importance of having a professional grounds keeper that knows 

about maintaining grass and is licensed to spray chemicals. Those changes, together with 

recommendations from Dwight, added around $110,000 to golf expenditures. (pp.47-

48)  Dwight also has a plan for increasing play / revenue at the course. That resulted in an 

increase in projected revenue of approximately $54,000. (p. 4) 

 Park & Recreation request included $30,000 for a new batting cage at Stephens Park. That 

request is included in the State Capital Improvement Account. (p. 85) 

 In addition, the State Improvement Account includes $15,000 requested by the Fire Department 

for additional improvements to Station One.     

 One of the most apparent changes is to Recycling. The proposed budget includes funding for the 

new Sustainability Coordinator and Equipment Operator positions at the Center. (pp. 57-58) 

 The Fire Department budget includes an additional $5,000 for support of Rescue 1. (pp.32-33) 

They also requested $12,000 for a new Gator which is included in the Regions Reserve. (p.92)  

 The Regions Capital Reserve continues to provide funding for the Police Cars and Fire Trucks, as 

well as $25,000 for Comp Plan, $7,000 for Main Street Banners, and $3,000 for Arbor Board 

replanting.   

With all of this, we project a positive ending, unallocated balance of $2,261 in the General Fund.  

RESOLUTION NO.  ___________________ 
 

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY OF MONTEVALLO, ALABAMA 

ADOPTING ITS 2019-2020 FISCAL BUDGETS 
 

Whereas, Generally Accepted Accounting Policies and Procedures recommend municipalities approve 

an annual financial budget; 

 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF MONTEVALLO, 

ALABAMA, AS FOLLOWS: 
 

1. The Council hereby adopts the following: 
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2019-2020 GENERAL FUND BUDGET      

REVENUES:    $5,880,019  ($534,356 UP) 

Trans from Court (fines)           0 ($100,000 DOWN)  

Trans from Court (restitution)         32,000      ($8,000 DOWN)  

TOTAL REVENUE   $5,912,000 ($426,356 UP) 

 

EXPENDITURES: 

Beautification -   $       2,400 (No Change)   

Historical Commission -           2,000  (No Change)  

City Judge -           20,860 (3% Increase)  

City Prosecutor -          13,035 (3% Increase)  

Mayor’s Office -          14,964 ($2,000 UP)  

Clerk’s Office -          91,063 ($3,637 UP)    

City Council -             3,200 (No Change)   

Revenue Officer -          79,852 ($4,182 UP)  

Elections -           17,500      ($17,500 UP)  

Economic Development -             64,518 ($36 DOWN)  

City Hall – General Operations      615,200 ($26,531 UP)  

City Shop -           18,650 ($1,350 UP)   

Police -      1,583,958 ($61,839 UP)  

Fire & Rescue -        332,170 ($5,589 UP)  

Cemetery -           81,110 ($2,213 UP) 

Building Inspector -          10,904 (No Change)   

Fire Inspector -           68,661 ($2,843 DOWN)  

Streets & Roads -        549,859 ($17,329 UP)   

Leaf & Limb -           99,665 ($4,172 UP)   

Sanitation -         281,344 ($32,757 DOWN)  

Animal Control -          26,925 ($3,421 UP)   

Golf Course -         425,175 ($115,993 UP) 

Aging Program -          53,097 ($1,160 UP)  

Parks & Recreation -        274,340 ($1,670 UP)   

Community Band -                250 (No Change)  

Recycling Center        119,763 ($109,463 UP)  

Mahler Property                   1,200 (No Change)   

90% of 1 Cent Expense (MDCD)      614,250 ($63,000 UP)    

10% of 1 Cent Expense         68,250 ($7,000 UP)   

Fire Truck Lease Repayment         54,654 (No Change)  

Library Loan Repayment         70,776 (No Change)  

Transfer to Library -        252,174 ($13,753 UP) 

  

TOTAL EXPENDITURES  $5,909,758 ($422,154 UP)   

 

REVENUES OVER  

EXPENDITURES  $      2,261    
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4/5 CENT GAS EXCISE TAX FUND 

 

REVENUES    $     11,462 (No Change)  

EXPENDITURES          11,000  (No Change) 

REVENUES OVER  

EXPENDITURES   $          462 (No Change) 

 

2 & 7 CENT GAS EXCISE TAX FUND 

 

REVENUES    $     14,805 (No Change) 

EXPENDITURES          14,805  (No Change) 

REVENUES OVER  

EXPENDITURES   $             0 (No Change) 

 

10 CENT GAS TAX FUND 

 

REVENUES    $     56,627 (NEW) 

EXPENDITURES          50,000  (NEW) 

REVENUES OVER  

EXPENDITURES   $        6,627 (NEW) 

 

COURT 

 

REVENUES    $   405,100 ($35,100 UP) 

EXPENDITURES        358,690 ($98,906 UP) 

REVENUES OVER  

EXPENDITURES   $    36,401 ($36,085 UP)  

 

 

FORFEITURE FUND 

 

REVENUES    $        0 (No Change)   

EXPENDITURES             0  (No Change) 

REVENUES OVER  

EXPENDITURES   $             0 

 

 

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT FUND 

 

REVENUES    $     59,000 ($3,000 UP)  

EXPENDITURES:      

Misc - Old City Hall Demo/Paving)        45,000   ($5,000 DOWN) 

 

REVENUES OVER  

EXPENDITURES   $      14,000 ($8,000 UP) 
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LIBRARY FUND 

REVENUES    $   275,674 ($40,374 UP)   

EXPENDITURES        275,674 ($14,853 UP)  

 

REVENUES OVER  

EXPENDITURES   $          0 (No Change)   

 
 

MONTEVALLO REGIONS CAPITAL RESERVE FUND 

REVENUE 

Library Debt Payments  $  70,776 (No Change) 
 

Fire Truck Lease Payments      54,654 (No Change)  
 

10% of 1 Cent Tax       68,250 ($7,000 UP) 

 

90% of 1 Cent Tax                0 ($551,250 DOWN) 

 

TOTAL    $193,680 ($544,250 DOWN) 
 
EXPENDITURES 
 

MDCD            0  (551,250 DOWN)  
 

City Hall     31,000  ($11,000 UP) 
 

Police - Vehicles   33,000  (No Change) 
 

Fire Dept – Capital            107,000  ($12,000 UP) 
 

Misc.  –     10,000      ($8,000 DOWN) 
 

Capital – Mahler/SCP            0  ($10,000 DOWN) 
 

Street Mower     9,300   (No Change) 
 

TOTAL    $190,300 ($546,250 DOWN) 
 
 
UNALLOCATED   $   3,380 ($2,000 UP) 

 

 

ADOPTED AND APPROVED THIS ____ DAY OF SEPTEMBER, 2019. 
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 ____________________________________ 

                                       Mayor 

ATTEST: 

 

____________________________________ 

City Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

110 Samford Street – Authorization to abate weeds and clean-up property –  

Council Member Goldsmith made a motion to abate weeds and clean-up property at 110 

Samford Street.  Council Member Nix seconded. ALL AYES . . . MOTION APPROVED. 

78 Western Dr – Authorization to remove inoperable vehicle from premises – 
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No action has been taken by the owner.  

Council Member Nix made a motion to remove inoperable vehicle from 78 Western Drive.  

Council Member Goldsmith seconded. ALL AYES . . . MOTION APPROVED. 

4600 Hwy 119 – Condemnation of property  & authorization to bid demolition – 
 

Council Member Goldsmith made a motion to condemn 4600 Hwy 119  and authorize bids 

to demolish the house.  Council Member Herbert seconded. ALL AYES . . . MOTION 

APPROVED. 

Approve $15,000 +/- EMS ATV to replace the buggy that exploded – Utilize unspent funds 

in their GF budget – 

Brad Davis explained that the quote was from an approved purchasing group, so it did not 

need to be formally bid. The department uses the ATV to access remote areas. Chief Reid 

said they have enough excess funds in their budget to cover the cost.  

Council Member Peterson made a motion to approve the ATV purchase.  Council Member 

Nix seconded. ALL AYES . . . MOTION APPROVED. 

 
Old Business: 
 

Presentation and Approval of proposed plan for use of the Mahler House (Rob Walker) –  

Council Member Herbert asked why someone would suggest that the city is not following 

the wishes of Ms. Mahler with regard to caring for her property.  

Mayor Cost said she did not understand that, either. We have followed the dictates of Ms. 

Mahler’s gift and will to the letter. Ms. Mahler gave us her property for use as a public park. 

That is exactly what we are doing with it.   

Council Member Nix asked that the Council be kept apprised of the scope of work as they 

uncover more issues.  

Council Member Peterson said we need to get work underway ASAP. We’ve planned long 

enough.  

Mayor Cost agreed, noting that once the Council approves the proposed use, the architect 

will be able to complete the drawing for the Phase I bids.  
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Council Member Peterson made a motion to approve the architect’s proposal and to move 

forward with the project.  Council Member Nix seconded. ALL AYES . . . MOTION 

APPROVED. 

 
Board Appointments: 
 
Council Member Bunt made a motion to renew Terry Arnold’s position on the Trail 

Committee. Council Member Herbert seconded. ALL AYES . . . MOTION APPROVED. 

Council Member Nix made a motion to appoint Aaron Mahaney to the Park Board. Council 

Member Peterson seconded. ALL AYES . . . MOTION APPROVED. 

 
Other Business 
Council Member Nix made a motion to approve a lease agreement (MOU) with Dawson, Inc. 

(dba Montevallo Auto Repair)  to use a portion of the recycling center property to store 

towed vehicles. In exchange for their installing fencing, which will include privacy 

screening, the city agrees to let the Dawsons use the property rent-free for a year. After 

that, they will pay $500 a month.  Council Member Goldsmith seconded. ALL AYES . . . 

MOTION APPROVED. 

Council Member Bunt made a motion to waive all business licenses and vendor fees for Art 

Walk on October 26th. Council Member Herbert seconded. ALL AYES . . . MOTION 

APPROVED. 

Council Member Nix made a motion to approve the establishment of three new bank 

accounts and other account changers as detailed in the Resolution. Council Member Bunt 

seconded. ALL AYES . . . MOTION APPROVED. 

 

 

Resolution No. 08262019-600 

 

Whereas, from time to time, it is necessary to update the signatories on city bank accounts, 

and to add or close accounts; and 
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Whereas, the Rebuild Alabama tax distributions, in accordance with HB 2 passed in the 

2019 Special Session of the Legislature, require the establishment of two bank accounts, 

one for Gasoline Tax and one for Diesel; and  

 

Whereas, the Montevallo Junior City Council (MJCC) as an entity of the City also requires a 

separate bank account; and 

 

Whereas, personnel changes have taken place in our Municipal Court;  

  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the City Clerk or his designee id hereby 

authorized to set up the following bank accounts at Trustmark Bank in Montevallo:  

 

Rebuild Alabama Gas Tax 

 

Signers – Herman Lehman, Hollie Cost, Lisa Terrill, Jason Peterson  

 

Rebuild Alabama Diesel Tax 

 

Signers – Herman Lehman, Hollie Cost, Lisa Terrill, Jason Peterson  

 

Montevallo Junior City Council (MJCC) 

 

Signers – Herman Lehman, Hollie Cost, Lisa Terrill, Jason Peterson 

 

In addition, the City Clerk or his designee shall have Ivy Krukowski’s name removed for all 

city court related bank accounts. 
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Adopted and approved this the 26th day of August, 2019. 

 

_________________________________________________ 

Hollie Cost, Mayor 

 

ATTEST: 

 

_________________________________________________ 

Herman Lehman, City Clerk & Treasurer   

 
Citizen Participation: 
 
Charlie Binion  suggested that the Council allow for public comment before an item is voted  
on. He said he would have liked to comment on the EJI proposal after he heard what it was.  
He said he felt there is a lot of opposition to this project which was not heard.  
 
Mayor Cost said she understood and agreed that would be a good change in procedure. 
 
Janice Seaman suggested the name of the murdered businessman be added to the sign and  
that his middle initial be corrected as John T. Lawrence in the presentation. She also  
corrected the name of Marshall Roy Cunningham.   
 
There being no further business before the Council, Council Member Nix made a motion to  
adjourn. Council Member Peterson seconded. ALL AYES . . . MEETING ADJOURNED at 7:39  
p.m. 
 
Submitted by: 
 
 
Herman Lehman 
City Clerk  
   
 
   
 
 



35 
 

Adjourn 

 


